     Watermark Condominium

Meeting Minutes of the Board of Directors

July 11th, 2025, at 9:30 AM
401 North Atlantic Avenue
Unit #103
New Smyrna Beach, Florida 32169

Board Members in Attendance:

· Paul Bryan – President (on phone)
· Harold Anness - Vice President (on phone)
· Ted Stacy – Treasurer (on phone)
· Ron Laramy – Secretary
· Beth Corso – Director at Large
Owners in attendance: Amy Oyster (#304), Steve Lowe (#603), Bill and Julie Ledger (#305), Cory Broadaway (#201), Joann and Elaine Caridis (#601),
Proof of Notice

Proper notification of the meeting was posted on the bulletin board at the property at least 14 days in advance of the meeting per the Florida Statute.
Call to Order

A quorum of the board was established.  The meeting was called to order by Paul Bryan at 9:31 A.M.  

Approval of Minutes

*Motion to dispense with reading the minutes of the last meeting was made by Harold Anness, seconded by Ted Stacy and carried unanimously.  

Treasurers Report

· Overall we are currently in good shape financially

· Currently with $160,000 in operating cash

· $80,000 in structural reserves

· $17,000 in non-structural reserves

· Previous month was the last of the big insurance payment hits

· We were -$5800 for the month

· YTD including other income and expenses we are at + $35,000

Managers Report

· Dustin started by congratulating a couple of new owners

· Cory Broadaway new half owner of #201

· Steve and Cindy Lowe of #603

· Keeping up with general maintenance items

· New back up batteries for fire panel

· Re-painted all the number plates on doors

· Painted the walls of the dumpster area to clean it up now that our building restoration is complete

· Cleaned garages and lubricated doors in preparation of hurricane season and possible power outages. 

· Basic trimming etc. of vegetation around the grounds

· Noted that John and Beth Corso were a huge help with this task

· If your hot water heater is over ten years old you will be receiving an official notice that it is time for a replacement.

· Nikki will be sending out reminders to those owners who haven’t supplied their updated insurance information. 

· Nikki thanked everyone for their kind words and support while Dustin has had some health issues limiting him a bit. 
Old Business

· Pool house floor texture and color change update

· The pool house floor texture and color change (Coquina Beach) was approved by the board at the last meeting and has been completed.

· The floor looks great, is much easier to clean and the carpeting is all gone

· Tenants and owners all love the new look

· We have added a rug right by the door to absorb any water from people using the pool.

· Dustin added a baseboard and painted it for the finishing touches. 

· First floor walkway, hallway and portico floor texture and color change update

· This update and color change (Coquina Beach) was approved by owners previously.

· The sandy/tan color looks great and the texture has proven very slip resistant.

· Easier to clean so far
· Lots of compliments on this update so far

· We have purchased a mop and bucket to aid in keeping it clean on a regular basis.

· Hurricane protection specifications adoption to the rules and regulations.

· The vote covered in the prior meeting passed overwhelmingly.

Motion made by Harold Anness, seconded by Beth Coros to adopt and add the Hurricane specifications to the official Rules and Regulations. Motion carried unanimously. 
New Business
· An update from our Strategic planning committee was not added to the agenda but we would like to hear the update and need a motion to add it to the agenda.

Motion made by Ron Laramy, seconded by Harold Anness to add an agenda item to this board meeting to get an update from the Strategic Planning Committee.  Motion carried unanimously.
· A-1 parking lot repairs estimate discussion

· We have a bid from A-1 for the re-sealing and re-striping of our parking lot for $5500

· There is also an option for adding asphalt crack fill, which included cleaning and filling any cracks with rubberized crack filler for an additional $1575
· There is an additional option for asphalt repair in two locations (no more than 75 sq. ft.) for $1525.

· Total price if both options are included would be $8600

· After talking with A-1, Dustin believes that the additional crack filler and repairs are needed and will give us the best chance for extending the life of the parking lot as long as possible. 

· There was a question asked about timing and we would do this during the off season when the fewest cars are needing the parking lot. 

· It would be done half of the lot at a time.

· If the board chooses, this cost could come out of the non-structural reserves account. 
· Comment made by Harold to do whatever is possible to maximize space on the North side of the garages to allow access to garages

· Recommendation to have large pickups in particular back into their parking spot to leave as much room between them and the garages as possible. 

· Comment made by Ron that he agrees that approving the additional options gives us the best chance to extend the life of the existing parking lot as much as possible. 

· Ted Stacy asked the question about when we are planning to have to replace the parking lot

· The reserves document is assuming 8-10 years but we really don’t have a firm knowledge depending on multiple factors.

Motion made by Beth Corso, seconded by Harold Anness to approve the A-1 Parking lot repairs proposal including both options for a total of $8600.  The motion also states that this payment amount will come out of non-structural reserves.  Motion carried unanimously.  
· Strategic planning committee update by Ted Stacy

· Ted started by thanking the Strategic Planning committee members

· Julie Ledger, Harold Anness, Amy Oyster, Rico Colaluca.

· Dustin plays a big part as well

· The committee wanted to bring initial thoughts to the board but also would like to get input from owners as to what is important to everyone. 
· Would like to send a non-binding owners survey out just to get ideas of what owners are thinking. 

· Would like to discuss the results at the next board meeting.

· Ideas being discussed

· Shade element at pool area

· Explore options that are economical but will withstand the elements etc. 

· Pergola

· Sail canvas option

· Additional landscaping

· Expanding the pavers space in the pool area to the South to expand the usable area

· Grading necessary

· Possible retaining wall on Southeast side of pool area

· Matching the existing pavers

· Potentially upgrading the grill options in the pool area

· Additional patio furniture
· Upgrading the shower by the pool

· Paul stated that we should probably concentrate on the pool area only for the survey. 

· Paul cautioned about any thoughts regarding a “game” area

· Paul questioned whether an updated more secure fence question should be part of the survey as it has been discussed a number of times already.

· Ron interjected that if we are going to consider all of these other improvements to the pool area, it would be nice to determine the owners’ thoughts on spending the money on a more secure fence to curtail the trespassing issue that we absolutely have. 

· Beth pointed out that due to the dunes building up on the Southeast side of the pool area, the fence is currently easily breached without any effort. 

· Dustin mentioned that kids can easily grab our pool furniture and he recently had to chase down one of the trash collecting vehicles that had some of our chairs on it that had been left on the beach.  

· Ron thanked the committee for all of the work and research that has been done so far. 

· Cory Broadaway added that any safety and security issues should be a board level issue and not really a “survey” issue. 

· Next steps are to take all of our input and update the survey and run it by the board and then get it out to ownership. 

· Amy added that many of the items that are currently being considered to be on the survey were added based on conversations with owners and tenants alike while around the pool or the grounds. 
Open Discussion
· Ted asked whether we have had any updates on the “stairwell incident”
· As of now, we have no further updates
· Joanne asked what is being referenced when talking about the “stairwell incident
· Earlier this year a tenant slipped and fell on the stairs in one of our stairwells.  Three weeks later they went to the hospital and they let us know about that. 
· The issue has been communicated with our insurance company and they sent an engineer out to do a slip test on our stairs and we were well within standards.  
Adjournment

With no further business to discuss, Motion was made and seconded to adjourn at 10:28 am.
